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òPeople ministering to people for Christõs sake.ó 

 

On October 6 we will observe World Communion Sunday and receive the Peacemaking 

Offering.  On this day we join with Christians around the world to celebrate the 

unity that we find at the Table of the Lord.   We also receive the Peacemaking 

Offering  to support the efforts of our congregation, and denomination to spread the 

peace of Christ.   Our congregation will use 25% of the Offering for local 

activities.   The other 75% will help our partners in Mission Presbytery, Synod of the 

Sun, and the General Assembly as they work on behalf of Godõs 

peacemaking throughout the world.    

   

 

Meeting of Mission Presbytery:  
 

Mission Presbytery will meet at Mo -Ranch in Hunt, Texas, October 25 and 26.     

Charlie and Elder Commissioners will be attending.  

 

 

 Wednesday Night Supper and Study:  
 

Wednesday Night Supper and Study will resume with a study of the biblical books of 

Ezra, Nehemiah, and Esther.  As always, supper is served at 5:30; the study begins at 

6:00 and ends by 7:00.  Come join us for food, fellowship, and study, and BRING 

YOUR BIBLE! 

 

 Schedule:      October 02   - Introduction  

October 09    - Ezra, Chapters 1 -3 

October 16    -  Ezra, Chapters 4 -6 

October 23   - Ezra, Chapters 7 -10 

October 30   -  Nehemiah, Chapters 1 -4 

 November 06 - Nehemiah, Chapters 5 -8 

 November 13 - Nehemiah, Chapters 9 -13 

 November 20 - Esther, Chapters 1 -5 

 November 27 - Esther, Chapters 6 -10 

 
 

And Study 
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NOTE:  If you (and your team?) would be willing to prepare a fellowship meal, please call and get on the 

schedule. 

 

  

 Texts And Sermons:  

 
October 06 --  2 Timothy 1:3 ð14 òA Family Reunionó 

October 13 --   Luke 17:11ð19  òOn Doing What We Are Toldó 

October 20 --  2 Timothy 3:14 ð4:5  òSpiritual Junk Foodó 

October 27 --  Joel 2:23 ð32  òGodõs Last Wordó (An Open Letter 

To The Church)  

 

Adult Sunday School:  

 
The Adult class is reading and discussing òThe Screwtape Lettersó by C.S. Lewis.  All are welcome to join 

the study, which meets in the Café area each Sunday at 9:30 A.M.  

 

Schedule:  October 06   Letters 8 -10 

October 13   Letters 11 -13 

From òChurch Cartoonsó on CD, Volume 
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Treasurerôs Report 
Year to Date as of:  August 31, 2013  

 

Kay Stanley, Treasurer  

 

 

    Year to Date    Actual  Aug. 2012  2013 Budget  
 

Income   $205,807    $191,718  $182,527  

 
Expenses      $226,551    $199,572        $228,253  

 

SUNDAY OCTOBER 13  is PASTOR 
APPRECIATION DAY! 

 
 

We will have an ITALIAN themed pot luck and tell our 

Pastor how much we appreciate him!      GRAZIE, CHARLIE !  

 

   BUON APPETITO !   BUONA CUCINA ! 
 

Bring an Italian dish to share and stay for 

lunch.   ų±Ⱥ̃ȡ "ŴŴ Ⱥ±ŴŴ kĊ"ȉŴĜ± Ċƶʞ ƌɔlĊ ʞ± ȺȉɔŴʲ 

appreciate his leadership, messages, counsel, and hard work 

every day to try "Ɩ| Ŧ±±Ǻ ɔȡ ƶƖ ȺĊ± ̄ȉĜôĊȺ ȉƶ"|˱̅   ųɔƖlĊ ʞĜŴŴ b± ĜƖ ȺĊ± 

ì±ŴŴƶʞȡĊĜǺ ĉ"ŴŴ "íȺ±ȉ ȺĊ± ̞̞ ƶ̃lŴƶlŦ ȡ±ȉʘĜl±˱ BUON APPETIT!   
 

 

And remember:  

̄ěȺ"ŴĜ"Ɩ Ĝȡ ƌƶȉ± ȺĊ"Ɩ ŞɔȡȺ Ǻ"ȡȺ"˲̅ 
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VIVA!  

 

Nominating Committee Report  
 

The Nominating Committee has met numerous times and is diligently 
working on securing seven elders for a three-year term starting in 
Jauary 2014.  If you are interested in being an elder, or know of 
someone who is, please let one of the committee members know.  
They are Ed & Lucille Rainwater, Veronika Camehl, Debbie Shedden or 
myself, Sally Reynolds.  Of course, you can also let Charlie know.  We 
will make our recommendation to the congregation after services on 
October 20th.  We will also announce the Church Treasurer.  

NEWS FROM THE 
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òLOVINõ SPOONFULSó 
 
The InReach Committee has been discussing ways to be there for our 

Church Family.  Among several topics, the one that is now front and 

center is òmeal schedulingó for those who are facing a difficult time in 

their life.  We all know that having meals provided for a period of 

time is a huge help and since most of us have participated in this very activity, or perhaps been the 

recipient, know how it works.  

 

It seems as if it always takes a òsomethingó to move things from òtalkingó to òletõs do itó and Ken and I 

experienced that something when we were attending a service for a friend of ours 

at Spring Creek Methodist Church in Fair Oaks, Texas.  After the service a meal 

was served.  We were talking with one of the ladies from the congregation during 

the meal and she happened to mention their meal scheduling program and 

laughingly told us they called themselves the  LOVINõ SPOONFULS. Needless to 

say my antenna went up! She said that food has always been a part of their 

ministry and it dawned on them that their church family should know that in time 

of need that there is a program in place that will coordinate meals for them.  

Thus, the Lovinõ Spoonfuls came into being.  I immediately asked if I could utilize 

that name should such a program at our church get underway.  She told me that 

they had borrowed it from another group so please feel free to use it.  Yes!!!!!!!!!!!  

 

FROM THE InREACH COMMITTEE... 

 Though all copies of the Church Directory have been distributed,  

information is still obtainable via the online version.  To view and print a directory  
 

 1.  Go to our church webpage, www.rockportpresbyterian.org.   

 2.  Select òChurch Directoryó from the menu on the left; 

 3.  When prompted, click òOKó and enter; 

 4.  When prompted, type the Password òfpc.rockport" and then enter.    

 5.  When prompted, click òOKó and enter 

 6. The directory in its entirety will load in PDF format.  
 

 This directory has the flexibility for changes when and as needed.   For 

instance, if you disconnect your land line in favor of cell phones only, let the 

church office know.    
 

    I would be glad to take pictures of anyone we missed - just let me know 

and we can schedule it before or after church.   
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-ÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ &ÕÎÄ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ 
 

4ÈÅ -ÅÍÏÒÉÁÌȾ(ÏÎÏÒ &ÕÎÄ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÈÁÓ ÃÏÍÐÌÅÔÅÄ ÉÔÓ ÃÈÁÒÇÅ ÁÎÄ ÈÁÓ ÉÍÐÌÅÍÅÎÔÅÄ 
ÐÏÌÉÃÙ ÇÕÉÄÅÌÉÎÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ×ÈÅÎ ÉÔ ÂÅÃÏÍÅÓ ÁÃÔÉÖÅ ÉÎ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙȢ  4ÈÅ 
#ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÃÏÎÓÉÓÔ ÏÆ ÁÔ ÌÅÁÓÔ Υ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅ Á ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÓÅÓÓÉÏÎ ÍÅÍÂÅÒ 
ÁÎÄ Ô×Ï ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎȢ  ! ÍÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ ÒÅÃÏÒÄ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÍÁÉÎÔÁÉÎÅÄ ÂÙ 
ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÁÎÄ ÂÅ ÄÉÓÐÌÁÙÅÄ ÉÎ Á ÐÒÏÍÉÎÅÎÔ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȢ  7Å ÁÒÅ ÓÔÒÏÎÇÌÙ 
ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÉÎÇ ÁÎ Á×ÁÒÅÎÅÓÓ ÐÌÁÎȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×Å ×ÉÌÌ ÌÅÔ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÃÒÅÁÔÅȢ 

 

!ÌÓÏȟ ×Å ÒÅÃÏÍÍÅÎÄÅÄ ÍÅÍÏÒÉÁÌÉÚÉÎÇ ÁÌÌ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÁÎÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÄÉÅÄ 
ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÃÌÏÓÅÓÔ ÔÏ !ÌÌ 3ÁÉÎÔÓ $ÁÙȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ 
ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ #ÈÁÒÌÉÅ ÏÒ "ÅÖÅÒÌÙȢ     

 

 3ÁÌÌÙ 2ÅÙÎÏÌÄÓȟ #ÈÁÉÒ 
 

!w9 ¸h¦ ! IL{¢hwL!bΚ 
 
A historian is a type of database designed to 
archive automation and process data. 
 
hisĿtoĿriĿan (h -st¹r - n, -st r -, -st r -). n. 1. A writer, 
student, or scholar of history. 2. One who writes or 
compiles a chronological record of events; a 
chronicler. 
 

FPC is looking for a historian; if you 

are interested please contact the 

CHURCH LADY at 729-6251 or 

email  churchlady8@sbcglobal.net 

or call Ingrid U Little (361) 463-

6003. 

ψψψψψ 
 

!ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǝƴƎ ǘƻ 

ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ 

ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΚΚΚΚ 

ψψψψψ 

²Ƙŀǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ct/ 

ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘΚ 

 ψψψψψ 
 

²ƘŜƴ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǎǘ 

ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǘŀƪŜƴΚ 

ψψψψψ 

²Ƙŀǘ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŘƛŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 

ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 

ŘƛǎŀǇǇŜŀǊΚ 

  

CLw{¢ tw9{.¸¢9wL!b 
/I¦w/I 

/ƻǊƴŜǊ ƻŦ [ƛǾŜ hŀƪ 
 ŀƴŘ [ŀǳǊŜƭ 

www.rockportpresbyterian.org 

Office Phone: 
(361) 729-6251 



 

6 

 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ  

 

    happenings  by Veronika Camehl 

We are back to enjoying our 2 worship times and now that attendance is split between the 2 services, it 
may seem a little sparse in the Fellowship Hall or Sanctuaryé.  but donõt be concerned.   Soon our Winter 
Texans will start arriving and it will fill up and feel much more cozy.    Please remember to wear your 
name tags.     
 
Thinking of this summer é. 
Once again the summer worship series was led masterfully by Charlie who made sure our minds and faith 
didnõt take a summer vacation é his sermons made sure of that!   
 
Also, a big thank you to our music director Yvonne Jaggard for the wonderful musical tributes she 
provided... and continues to offer in spite of a stressful time for her family.   
 
Our thanks to the following for their continued dedication to FPC:  
 Communion preparer   Debbie Shedden . 
 Communion servers  Susan Lewis, Ingrid Little  and Travis Smith . 
 Wine provided by   Sally Reynolds . 
 

 Septemberõs Head usher duties were shared by  Ingrid Little and Sally Reynolds . 
 Head ushers for October are  Joe and Peggy Bear . 
 
The Worship Committee welcomes your comments and suggestions.  Please feel free to talk with any 
member (Lois Atwood, Veronika Camehl, Mindy Durham, Holly Hamilton, Caro Jackson, Yvonne Jaggard, 
Jad Smith,  Kim Thompson, and Charlie Schuler) 
 

 
 
 

Editorõs Note:  Following is an article submitted by Veronika relative to this 
summerõs VBS program which I inadvertently omitted from the 
newsletter é  

 
A BIG thank you from the VBS Snack Lady (a.k.a. Veronika) é The 
wonderful cookies that were provided for the VBS kiddos were 
greatly appreciated, they were eaten with great gusto.  Also many 
thanks to Vanessa Friebele for donating the watermelon that was 
served on Thursday, and to Kathy and Katie Henderson for the ice 
cream sandwiches which the children enjoyed on Friday.  
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Needed  

From òChurch Cartoonsó on CD, Volume 1,óCopyright 
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